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MARCH 22, 2020  THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
Dear friends,  
      Well how are you holding up in the midst of our coronavirus pandemic?  We 
certainly are in some uncharted territory especially with the cancellation of all 
masses for the foreseeable future.  That has certainly not happened in my life-
time.  This is definitely one for the books!  
       A crisis can certainly mean 

òdisasteró for many, but It can also mean 
òopportunity.ó   What I have discovered is that 
once I can get through the initial panic, there are 
many wonderful things to see.  Itõs a little em-
barrassing to admit this, but like many other pas-
tors, I suspect, the panic for me is centered in 
the financial fallout from not having an collec-
tions at Mass.  Now everyone knows, mass isnõt 
valid unless you take up a collection!  But then  I 
take a deep breath and remember the words of  the holy woman, Julian of Norwich,  òall man-
ner of things will be well.ó  Then I can see some wonderful things happening.  Things like peo-
ple wanting to now if there are elderly parishioners that they can check up on.  Or the person 
who usually gets a manicure and wanting to pay them even though they canõt get it to get a 
manicure,  because òthat person needs the money.ó  
      Checking up on our neighbors  is something that we can all do ñyour older neighbors, your 
neighbor on chemo, your neighbor whose kid relies on free school lunch, your neighbor who still 
has to go to work and could use help with childcareé Any time you help someone, you are living 
out the values of your faith community.  This is what we go to church to learn how to do ð it is 
ôfor such a time as thisõ that you have spent all those other Sundays in worship. 
      Hereõs another thing to remember.  While we  may not be having mass, please know  our 
church will remain open if you would like to come and pray.  In addition, if you would like to 
receive communion, you can do so when you come 
to church and pray.  Simple go to the tabernacle 
and take communion for yourself.  If you want to 
bring communion to other people, use one of the 
communion pyxes that you will find my the taber-
nacle. What a great thing to pray with others and 
bring them communion.      
       Thanks to the efforts of Frank Hertel and his 
son, Dave Hertel, we are making arrangements for 
you to watch the Mass on our website and face-
book page.  At this point weõre trying to deter-
mine if the best thing is to do a live streaming of 
Mass or record it and put in our our website and 
facebook page where people can watch it anytime 
they want.  Frank and Dave are our electronic 
gurus and theyõll figure out the best way to do 
this.  So, keep checking on our parish website 
www.stjoeco.org or our facebook page òSt. Joseph 
Vanderburgh County.ó  In the meantime, letõs 
continue to hold each other in prayer.   

Leaning into the journey of life  

Fr. Gene Schroeder  

P.S.  Our St. Joe Menõs Club will be having a Fish 
Dinner on Friday, April 3.  It will be carryout only.  
You can get a ticket from a Menõs Club member, 
or call us here at the parish office (812 -963-3273) 
or call/text me (812 -499-9074) and Iõll arrange for 
you to get a ticket.   

 

 

Small Kindnesses 
Iõve been thinking about the way, when 
you walk down a crowded aisle, people 

pull in their legs to let you by.  
Or how strangers still say òbless youó 

when someone sneezes, a leftover 
from the Bubonic plague.  
òDonõt die,ó we are saying. 

And sometimes, when you spill lemons 
from your grocery bag, someone else will 
help you pick them up. Mostly, we donõt 

want to harm each other.  
We want to be handed our cup of coffee 
hot, and to say thank you to the person 

handing it. To smile at them and for  
them to smile back. For the waitress  
to call us honey when she sets down  

the bowl of clam chowder,  
and for the driver in the red  
pick-up truck to let us pass.  

We have so little of each other, now.  
So far from tribe and fire. Only these  

brief moments of exchange.  
What if they are the true dwelling of the 

holy, these fleeting temples we make  
together when we say, òHere, 

have my seat,ó òGo ahead ñ you first,ó  
òI like your hat.ó 

                                              Danusha Laméris 



SATURDAY, MARCH 21 
THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

NO MASS Lawrence & Nancy Gum-
bel, Bernard & Leo Gumbel, Larry 
Alsop, Infant Beckerle (1869), Anna 
Oshsner (1880), Maria Werner 
(1882), Maria Kissel (1907)  

SUNDAY, MARCH 22 
THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

NO MASS Jan Hermann, Orville & 
Jeanette Hall, Kevin Frey, Cla-

rence Frey, Andy Kelley 
NO MASS Susan, Robert & Leonard Woodward, Laurentius 
Denninger (1865), Caspar Hillenbrand (1934), George 
(1983) & Betty Duncan, Clarence (2000) and Reinildes 
Botzum, Harold (2019) and Esther Niemeier, Tony & Eileen 
Ruminer  

MONDAY, MARCH 23 
SAINT TURIBIUS OF MOGROVEJO 

NO MASS Charlotte (2016) & Elmer Schapker 
TUESDAY, MARCH 24 

SAINT OSCAR ROMERO 
NO MASS Infant Rexing (1884), Dennis Fehrenbacher 
(2017), Theodore Kares, Sr. (2019) 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 25 
THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE LORD 

NO MASS Infant Fischer (1860), Marian Romati (1870), 
Catharine Trunk (1878), Philip Titzer (1919),Gertrude 
Smith (1955), Herman Hartweck, Sr. (1967), Mary Reising 
(1972), Fr. Fred Niehaus (16th Pastor of St. Joe, 1992), 
Mildred 2019) & Clarence Rexing 

THURSDAY, MARCH 26 
LENTEN WEEKDAY 

NO MASS  Sophia Drewis (1916), Infant Tepool (1916), Jo-
seph Feudenberg (1931), Rosina Rexing (1939) 

FRIDAY, MARCH 27 
LENTEN WEEKDAY 

NO MASS Joseph Weiss (1887), Anton Schili (1913), Rose 
Schmitt (1950) 

SATURDAY, MARCH 28 
THE FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

NO MASS Marc Berendes, Tom & Joann Muensterman, 
Catharine Hillenbrand (1902), Henry Rumade (1908), Lena 
Schenk (1957)  

SUNDAY, MARCH 29 
THE FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

NO MASS Jeannette Jarboe, 
Robert & Margie Harpenau, Dean 
Trowbridge, Alli Mehringer  
NO MASS Charlie & Ruth Head, 
Lambert Rexing (1873), Bernard 
Tepoehle (1888), Mary Briel 
(1996)  

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO HAVE 
BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

RIVER POINTE:  Barbara Shurtleff  
PARK TERRACE VILLAGE:  Mark Fleeger   
PINE HAVEN:  Ruth Rice   
HERITAGE CENTER:  Jean Johnson,  Brenda Koester                                       
 HOLIDAY VILLAGE:  Anita Rexing,  Bettye Logel,  

           Bud & Sharon Werner 
SOLARBRON POINTE: Margaret Kafel  
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH): 
              Larry Hoefling,  Steve Hasselbrinck  
NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Carl Kempf,  Marie Gumbel  
EVANSVILLE PROTESTANT HOME:  Doris Head 

Congratulations to Matthew and Mercedes Gumbel  
on the birth of their daughter Selene  

STEWARDSHIP: The Lordõs Way 

The blind man was willing to let Jesus minister to him 
and willingly did all Jesus asked of him.  The Pharisees 

were more resistant to His message, spending their 
time and energy to disprove the miracle.  Which am I 

more like, the man born blind or the Pharisees? 
MARCH 15, 2020                   $    11,463.06  
MARCH 16, 2020 Auto Draft Collection $    11,049.67  
WEEKLY BUDGET     $    21,427.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE   $  730,737.84  
BUDGET TO DATE    $  792,799.00  
MAINTENANCE    $           50.00       
CHILDRENõS COLLECTION   $           13.59  

YOUNG STEWARDS WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE COLLECTION LAST WEEK: 
Emily & Logan Daugherty, Sophia Fehrenbacher, Kaytlin Gibbs, Braydn & Briley 
Jones, Harrison & Madelynn Manger, Grant Voelker, Taylor Vogt, Adalyn & Alice Wil-
kinson 

MISSION OUTREACH 
HAITI COLLECTION   $       302.00  
HAITI STUDENTS    $    1,620.00   
HAUITI HIGHER EDUCATION  $       110.00  
HAITI SEWING PROGRAM   $         25.00  
VLADIVOSTOK MISSION   $         10.00  
ST. VINCENTõS FOOD PANTRY  $         20.00  
EASTERN EUROPE COLLECTION  $           1.00  

March 22: Joe Deweese 
March 23: Bryce Baumgart, Sarah Fischer, Rick Heldt,  
           Samantha Montgomery, Christine Roemke 
March 24: Donna Dippel, Danny Kelley,  
           Leisa Loehrlein, John Reckelhoff, Lane Wargel 
March 25: Jim Collins, Steve Doyle, Chelsea Emmert  
March 26: Shelly Collins, Mary Kay Elpers, Jenny Wiley 
March 27: Ann Effinger, Jenny Elpers, Hailey Jones, Ashley Jung,  
           Hannah Kissel, Lisa Lannert, Andy Reckelhoff 
March 28:  Audrey Coughlin, Eric Douglas, Jon Locklar,  
           Andy Matt, Chloe Wortman 
March 22:  Cody & Deanna Biffert 

 

Please remember in your prayers Lila Rose 
(Koberstein) Simon the mother of Linda 

Kares, and Beulah Gramelspacher , the 

mother of Joan Lutz and Jane Kramer who 
died this past week.  May they know the full-
ness of Godõs life and may His peace be with 

their family and friends.   

 EASTER FLOWER MEMORIALS    
Once again this year we are inviting you to remem-
ber your loved ones at Easter time by contributing 
toward our Easter Flower Memorial Fund.  Please 
send your contribution along with the names you 
want to remember to the parish office (through the 
collection or through the mail) by April 6th. The 
names will be published in the Easter Bulletin.    



LOOKING FOR A SUMMER JOB?    St. Joseph Catholic Ceme-
tery is hiring for Ground Maintenance personnel for the sum-
mer.  Good pay, great working conditions.  Applicants can fill 
out an application at our office at 2500 Mesker Park Dr., from 
7:30 am to 12:00 pm Monday through Friday or call Mr. Joe 
Shake (812-423-1356 or 812-618-6647) 

      It's time to start 
planning for the 

lawn mowing season in our parish. We have five crews (more 
if we can get more people) who mow the lawn each Thursday 

on a rotating basisñ
once every six weeks.  
The crews mow the 
lawn around the rec-
tory, church, school 

and convent and the cemetery.  We provide all the equip-
ment (self -propelled lawn mowers, riding lawn mower, weed 
eaters, and refreshments for the workers!).  
    Call the parish office (812 -963-3273) or Mark Schmitt (812-
963-9186)  the coordinator of our lawn mowing crews.   

HELP US GET THE CEMETERY READY 
 FOR THE  LAWN MOWING SEASON  

       To help us get ready for our lawn mowing season, we 
ask that you remove any decorations around your cemetery 
tombstones that might get in the way of our lawn mowing 
crews.    Remember 
that flowers and 
plaques  must be at-
tached securely to the 
tombstone or flower 
vases.  Shepherdõs 
crooks, statues, bal-
loons, and the like are 
not permitted as they 
are a hazard to our 
mowing crews.   
    Thanks for your help in keeping our cemetery a place of  
honor and respect as well as a safe place for our lawn mow-
ing crews.  

 

 

 
       Dr. Steve Elliott, a member of our 
parish, has really helped to put things 
in perspective.  His comment is that 
the most important thing is that peo-
ple at risk should isolate themselves 
from others.  The CDC guidelines for 
persons at risk include:   

¶ persons over the age of 65,  

¶ persons with chronic heart or lung problems,  

¶ immune compromised persons on chemotherapy, radia-
tion therapy or prednisone, drugs treating illness such as 
Rheumatoid arthritis, chronic skin conditions like psoria-
sis  

¶ patients with poorly controlled diabetes  
  If you meet any of these criteria, you should stay home.  If 
you need someone to get medicines or groceries, you can or-
der them online or have other family members get them for 
you. 
      In general all of us should avoid crowds  such as restau-
rants, bars, gyms.   If you are exposed to someone that tests 
positive for Covid -19 you should self isolate for 14 days.  Peo-
ple who should be tested are those that have a fever, cough, 
lower respiratory symptoms of chest congestion, wheezing or 
shortness of breath.  

         With the covid -19 coronavirus pandemic that we are now 
dealing with, we are trying to find ways to keep things running as 
smoothly as possible in our parish. While it may not be the most 
significant aspect of this crisis, making sure our parish remains 
financially healthy is im-
portant nonetheless.  We 
still have bills to pay and 
salaries to cover for our 
teachers and other staff 
members in our parish.   
         Since we will not be 
having weekend masses 
for the foreseeable future, Iõm trying to provide ways for people 
to continue to make their financial contributions to the parish.  
So hereõs three different ways you can do that. 
 
       First you can make your contribution by setting up an auto-
matic withdrawal from your checking or savings account..  A 
number opf peole in our parish are already doing this.  If you 
would like to set up this option, call the parish office and weõll 
walk you through the process.  You can also go to our parish 
website  www.stjoeco.org  and fill out the application.  
 
      Second, if you like the option of donating online, you can 
now do that through our diocesan website.  http://
www.evdio.org .  At the top of the menu options on the main 
page, the last menu option on the right:   "Sunday Collection 
Giving."  This will take the user to a donation page:  

You  can enter the amount of desired contribution and 
the date you want to contribute  

Click "Continue" 
Enter personal payment information  
Select payment option:   Credit Card; Debit Card;  
                   Checking or Savings (ACH) 
Select St. Joseph Parish from the drop down box  
Follow the remaining on -screen instructions  
                    and the donation is made  
Donor information remains confidential  
You can repeat this process as often as desired (recurring 

payment options may be available in the future)  
       
       Third , if you are not comfortable with using any online op-
tion to make your contribution, you can send your contribution 
to us through the mail.  For your convenience you should be re-
ceiving a stamped, self addressed envelope in the mail which you 
can use to send your contributions to the parish.   
 
      I thank you, in advance, for your continued financial support 
of our parish.  May the example of your stewardship continue to 

inspire all of us to do our part.        Fr. Gene Schroeder  

òTonight before falling asleep, think about when we will 
return to the street.  When we hug again, when all the 
shopping  together will seem like a party.  Let's think 

about when the coffees will return to the bar, the small 
talk, the photos close  to each other.  We think about 

when it will be all a memory  but normality.  We will love 
everything that has so far seemed futile to us.  Every  

 second will be precious. Swims at the sea, the sun  
until late, sunsets, toasts, laughter.  We will go back  
to laughing together.  Strength and courage.ó 

                                                             Pope Francis  

http://www.stjoeco.org
http://www.evdio.org
http://www.evdio.org



